Fairgrove Township 

Regular Meeting

April 17, 2017 7:30 PM

Attendance: President Keith Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan and Clerk Katie Gebhardt were present. Also present was Trustee Dennis Hadeway, Zoning Admin Bruce Turner, Sexton Doug Foster, and Assessor Deb Young. Trustee Mike Day arrived later in the meeting. 

Public Present: Village President Tom Wassa and Representatives from Fairgrove Fire Department. Residents Mellissa and Mathew Averill and Troy and Jami Macintosh were also present. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to accept the Minutes for March as presented. Passed.

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to accept the March Budget Meeting Minutes as presented. Passed.

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to accept the April Agenda as presented. Passed.

Public Comments:

Tom Wassa – Village of Fairgrove was present to discuss the Fire Departments need for new SCBA (Self Contained Breathing Apparatus). Current SCBA’s are 15-20 years old and were bought used. Will need new ones soon. Village of Fairgrove, Gilford Township, Juniata Township have all approved. There is a life expectancy of 20 to 25 years on SCBA. Grant is still pending on these. Equipment can be financed at an interest rate of 2.25%. Fairgrove Township is responsible for 37% of $75,343.00 cost. $27,904.81 will be Fairgrove Townships share. 

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pay Fairgrove Townships portion of SCBA’s in full upon receipt of invoice. Passed. 

Tory and Jami Macintosh were present to express concern with garbage collection. Diva Disposal truck has been leaving lots of fluid spots at stops, leaving trash/glass in the road at stops, and damaging cans. Township is concerned with the condition of trucks and what contractual issues this causes. 

Public Comment Closed

Supervisors Report

· May 4th will be the Tuscola Road Commission Meeting. McQuillan requested current accounts payable status and 1 year account history. 

· Northwest Drain redrawn – GIS has better tracking of elevations for drain runs. Fairgrove Township had some taken out and some added in. There will be no additional cost to the Township for adjustments made. 

McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to accept 2017-2018 Akron-Fairgrove Police Contract as presented. Passed

McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to accept 2017-2018 Akron Fire Contract as presented. Passed.

· Request from Danelle Harington of Smith Bovill for a resolution regarding parcels 010009000210000 and 01000900080000, PA 116 Agreement No. 79-12357-123118. This was in reference to structures on the property existing prior to current PA 116 agreement dated 1979.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported a resolution to confirm structures existing on property were dated prior to 1979. Passed.

Unfinished Business

· New mower will be paid out of fund balance and money moved from market account if necessary later. Still waiting on old mower to sell. 

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to purchase new mower according to quote provided by Doug foster. Passed. 
Day moved and Hadeway supported trade in of old Torro mover toward new mower with trade in value being approved by supervisor. Passed. 

· Custodial Services – Doug Foster will manage outside maintenance at an hourly contracted rate, excluding snow removal. Cleaning inside the building twice a month to be contracted for $15 an hour proposed rate to Kacy Riddle. 

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to approve the exterior maintenance by Doug Foster and inside cleaning by Kacy Riddle. Passed

· Increasing Treasurer and Supervisors Salary – will be maintained at current level. 

· New Township Representative needed for Library Board. 4-year term started July 1st, 2016. 

New Business

· Fire Chief Doug Young present to discuss Fairgrove Fire Pumper Truck.

· Currently specking out new truck and looking for grant money. Has a possible $100,000 grant that could help with the cost. 

· It will take about a year from order to delivery. 

· Will replace two trucks for transporting crews.

· To refurbish current truck would cost $100,000 to $150,000 to be in compliance. 

· Fairgrove Township would be responsible for 37% of cost, which is currently estimated at $350,000. Making the Townships share $129,500. This is the cost without the grant. 

· The board expressed concern with the cost in relation to the current call rate and usage for Fairgrove Fire. Fairgrove Fire estimated about 50-60 calls total per year, truck was not used in all calls. 

Sexton Report

· Spring clean-up is currently under way. Should be a single day of work left to complete spring work. 

· Talked to village about grading roads in the cemetery, getting rough. 

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to accept the Sexton report as presented. Passed. 

Police Report

· One pending case

· One firearm – rifle being held in evidence. Waiting on bids from qualified dealers to purchase or will be sent to Lansing to be destroyed. 

· Handed out FEMA preparedness booklet

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept Police report as presented. Passed. 

Assessors Report

· Same number of parcels as previous year.

· Land division application – requesting more compensation.

McQuillan moved and Day supported to pay $50 to Deb Young for every land division application. Passed. 

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pay Deb Young for assessing, $12 per parcel, $15,156.00 per year. Passed.

Planning/Zoning

· Zone Permit #0992 – My Sisters Barn. Remodel bottom of current barn.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept Zoning Permit #0992 as presented. Passed

· Planning commission meeting – medical marijuana was discussed.  
· Can new construction occur within 1400 ft of existing wind turbine?

· Clarification needed by planning commission.

Financial Report

· Two CD’s matured

· $32 stop payment on road commission check.

· $19,500 in delinquent tax, expecting in 30 days. 

Aeder moved and Day supported to accept financial report as presented. Passed.

· General fund ran a surplus of $65,100 for 2016-2017 budget year.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept General Fund Report as presented. Passed. 

Bills

Hadeway moved and Day supported to pay bills, including Akron Police and Fire contracts, as presented. Passed.

Board Comments

· Hadeway discussed Ringle Rd and Van Geisen Rd intersection. Aeder will inquire with Juniata Township and Tuscola County Road Commission.

· Ringle Rd current condition was also discussed. 

· There may need to be some painting done on the cupola on the Township building. Doug Foster is going to check this issue out. 

Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.

Meeting Adjourned 10:35 PM

Next Meeting May 15, 2017 7:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted

_________________________
Katie Gebhardt

Fairgrove Township Clerk
